
Frequently Asked Questions 
2020-21 School Year 

 
1. Will members of the same household attend school on the same 

days? 
● We will attempt to make arrangements for members of the same 

household to attend school on the same days.  However, we can 
not guarantee that this will occur in every case, especially when 
students from the same household attend both buildings (for 
example, one in the elementary and one in the high school). 

 
2. What are the mask requirements? 

● Everyone in the building will be required to wear a mask at all 
times.  

● Face shields are not an ISBE approved face covering. 
● Students will be permitted to remove masks when outdoors 

provided social distancing is followed. 
● Students and staff will be provided with a cloth mask at the 

beginning of the year. 
 

3. What do we do if we do not have sufficient internet access? 
● We are working to provide hotspots to those in need. These 

hotspots will provide school related internet access only. 
 

4. What are the Remote Learning 2.0 requirements? 
● Students will be required to log in at the specified time directed by 

the teacher. 
● All classes will have specified meeting times through Google Meets 

(similar to Zoom). 
● 5 hours of instruction and activities are mandated daily.  For 

example, a student might spend a portion of the time logged into 
the class meeting via Google Meets and then work independently 
on reading or completing activities assigned by the teacher(s).  
 
 
 
 



5.  What will the JH/HS schedule look like? 
● The schedule will be released once it is finalized. 
● We are currently working with Franklin to determine how those 

classes will line up. 
● CACC schedules will be released as soon as they are available. 

 
      6.  Will PreK still be offered this year? 

● Yes, PreK plans will be finalized and released the week of August 
3rd. 

 
      7.  How do I inform the school if I want my child to participate in  
           remote learning only? 

● A form can be found on the school website and FaceBook pages 
that can be completed with this information. 

● The form was emailed out via TeacherEase and can be completed 
there. 

● Or, you can call the school. 
 
     8.  Can my child switch between remote learning and blended  
          learning? 

● If a student begins the quarter remotely, he/she will remain in 
remote learning for the entire quarter.  

● You may choose to switch from blended to remote learning if 
circumstances change.  Please contact the building principal if this 
situation arises. 

● These guidelines do not apply to a mandatory quarantine.  For 
example, if a student must quarantine for 14 days due to a positive 
COVID test, he/she can learn remotely and then return to blended 
learning upon a doctor’s release. 


